CHAILEY P.C.C.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN CHURCH
ON 24th MAY 2023 AT 7.00 P.M.

Present:
Rev’d Paul Mundy, Mr Anthony Meadows (in the chair), 
Mrs Bea Annis, Mr Jonny Annis, Mrs Maryjane Corver, 
Mr Paul Corver, Mrs Brenda Ford, Mr Chris James, Peter Martin, 
 Mr John Smith, and Mrs Teresa Wenban.

Apologies: 
Mrs Kirsten Bowen, Mrs Christine Peskett and Mrs Sarah Tillard. 
The meeting opened with a reading and a prayer.
2023-23 MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF 20th MARCH AND 23rd APRIL
The minutes had been circulated.

2023-12 should read ‘Craft Fair on 15th July’
With that amendment the minutes were AGREED and signed as correct. 
2023-24 MATTERS ARISING 
There were no matters arising.
2023-25 SAFEGUARDING

Maryjane Corver reported that Jane Von Der Becke had informed her that there were no safeguarding issues to report. Members were reminded to complete their safeguarding training within the next four weeks.
2023-26 TREASURERS REPORT 
A possible replacement treasurer has been found so that a transition could take place next year.

2023-27 FUND RAISING
Four replies have been received to letters sent to people to be involved in the Flower Festival.

2023-28 FABRIC AND BUILDINGS  
Anthony Meadows reported that the sub-committee met on 21st April prior to a full meeting which included the architects, builders and the grave digger on 5th May and lasted 4 hours. Digging in the Churchyard has indicated that there is not a high water table. Surveys by D.G. Drains has shown a drain running south from the Church and a second drain running east/west to the north of the Church which does not appear to connect to the first drain. The architect believes that there is a major leak causing the moisture under the floor boards but this has not been found. There appears to be a lack of air circulation under the floor which would be needed when laminate flooring is used. The solution would therefore seem to be to replace the laminated flooring with edged softwood flooring. A survey carried out by the DAC which was mislaid has now been received and its findings agree with those of the sub-committee and a second architect. A copy of the DAC report will circulated to members. A proposal from Rev’d Paul Mundy that the PCC sends a letter to J. D. Clarke, the existing architects, requesting compensation for miss-advice over the flooring was seconded by Peter Martin and AGREED by all. A proposal from Rev’d Paul Mundy that the PCC gives notice to the DAC that we wish to terminate our working with our existing architects, J. D. Clarke, and seek approval to appoint Andy Burrell Architects in their place was seconded by Paul Corver and AGREED by all.
23-29 CHURCHYARD
The Churchyard clear up on 20th May included clearing gullies and drains. John Smith reminded the PCC that the Garden of Remembrance at St Peter’s is full of plaques. Although gardens of remembrance can be extended new areas are not allowed for plaques because of the difficulty of maintaining them. There is space in the Garden of Remembrance in St Mary’s Churchyard. A proposal from Rev’d Paul Mundy that the grave digger rod and dig around the memorial area and that if no evidence of graves are found then we continue with the present situation was seconded by John Smith and AGREED by all.
23-30 DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS 

The following dates were AGREED for meetings on Thursdays at 7.00 p.m.: 20th July 2003, 14th September, 23rd November, 18th January 2004 and 21st March. The APCM to be on Sunday 14th April 2004 at 11.30 a.m.
2023-31 CORONATION 
All those who helped decorate the Church and provided tea and cakes were thanked. In future perhaps the Church should be decorated outside to include the community.

2023-32 DEFIBRILLATOR
All AGREED that Anthony Meadows will contact the Parish Council to let them know that the PCC will donate the defibrillator and a heated cabinet to the Parish Council who should be responsible for the electrical connection and on-going costs.
2023-33 ISOLATED AND LONELY

So far there have been no volunteers to coordinate the work in the three areas and so the advertising will continue. Rev’d Paul Mundy asked members to attend the Community Café on 7th June and to bring someone with them.

2023-34 RISK ASSESSMENT

Will be considered at the next meeting.

2023-35 YOUTH WORKER

20 young people from Chailey, Newick and Fletching are attending Spring Camp. Chailey Secondary School is now visited every Wednesday and Chailey Primary School’s Year 6 pupils have received a taster course for the youth club. Further grants may be available for youth work.
2023-36 RECTORY COSTS

It has recently come to light that as Rev’d Paul Mundy is the Priest in Charge of Chailey St Peter’s, Chailey PCC should contribute towards his rectory costs of about £7,000. A proposal from Teresa Wenban that the Treasurer and Churchwardens meet with the appropriate members of Newick Church to agree the division of rectory costs was seconded by Peter Martin and AGREED by all.

2023-37 WEDDING FEES

Churches are not allowed to charge an overall fee. A proposal from Teresa Wenban to have costs as follows: bans £34.00; Service £505.00 (£229 to DAC or 80% to Fr Martin); Organist £150.00 (£50 to organ fund); Bell Ringers £150.00 (£50 to bell tower fund), Verger £60 (£10 to Church funds) and Choir £100 (£20 to Choir fund) was seconded by Rev’d Paul Mundy and AGREED by all. Flower arrangements will be negotiated separately.
2023-38 100 CLUB.
Prizes of £25 (Janet Barnes), £20 (Teresa Wenban) and £15 (Anthony Meadows) were drawn.
2023-39 ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Quinquennial– the survey identified a ‘red flag’ for timber in the Church tower but as yet the architect has not provided a structural engineer to assess what needs to be done. It was AGREED to ask Julian Avis from Newick to look at the timber in question.
Lunch – a cost of £120 for lunch on 25th June was AGREED. 
Churchyard – John Smith was thanked for his concerns and work in the Churchyards. 
Legacy– legacy forms from Newick will be examined in order that Chailey can begin a legacy campaign. 
The meeting ended with a prayer and grace at 9.22 p.m.

